[image: image1.png]INHS

Islington Clinical Commissioning Group




Patient Participation Group
Central Locality - 21st March 2013
1.   Welcome from Central Chair – Dr Greg Battle
Dr Greg Battle welcomed Central Locality participants to the Laycock Centre. 
2.   Minutes & Matters Arising – Dr Greg Battle
Copies of Dr Katie Coleman’s response regarding patient representation on the CCG were made available to the meeting. 

In response to Natalie’s question about 4 x Central Locality meetings per annum, Dr Battle acknowledged that the bigger meetings and reduced frequency of meeting represents a loss to the Central Locality group. Format of 2 x Central Locality meetings a year and 2 x Islington-wide meetings agreed as a compromise.

If patients would like to meet more frequently they should contact Dr Sharon Bennett (Central Representative CCG) or Dr Katie Coleman.
A patient asked specifically where the CCG meetings are advertised, further explanation of local press sought.

Natalie informed the meeting of Islington Healthwatch launch (23 March Resource for London).
3.   Behaviour Change – Verena Thompson, Public Health
Verena Thompson gave a presentation & quiz on Behaviour Change and Healthier Lifestyles. Role of public health is to identify health need and - in partnership with GPs, voluntary sector, pharmacies, leisure services, CCG – to promote good health.

Verena advised the meeting of St Luke’s Cookery School (Central St); Aquaterra (nutritional advice and weight management); MoreLife (St Mary’s Upper St) children 4-17 and families; MEND 2-4 for very young at risk.
Stop Smoking advice is available on 0800 0093 9030 and at stop-smoking-islington.whitthealth@nhs.net 

Alcohol advice is available from GP surgeries and via the Community Alcohol Partnership at http://www.islington.gov.uk/services/policing-safety/how/antisocial/Pages/cap.aspx 

Mental Health Initial Response Training is available via http://www.rethink.org/islingtonmhir 

The presentation slides are included separately.

4.   AOB and date of next meeting
Question on how GPs are coping with the growing population of Islington – Dr Battle said the responsibility will be with the National Commissioning Board and said he would ask the CCG about the methodology for assuring provision for the future (Avni Shah to respond for next meeting).

A patient requested further information on self-referral pathways in Islington with more information available on leaflets and posters in GP surgeries – for Lizzie Stimpson to respond for next meeting).

Date of next meeting – 20th June 2013 
